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20 March 2024         
   
           Ref: OIA2324-0732 

Irene M           
fyi-request-26084-3c5cab1f@requests.fyi.org.nz 

 
 
Dear Irene 
 
Official Information request: Visa Application Process for Iranian Nationals 
 
I refer to your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 13 March 2024, to 
the Ministry for Ethnic Communities (The Ministry), for information pertaining to the Visa 
Application Process for Iranian Nationals. 
 
The Ministry does not hold or track information for any part of your request. As such, we 
would look to transfer your request to the Ministry for Business Innovation and Employment 
(MBIE) under section 14(b)(i) of the Act: 
 

As the information, to which the request relates is not held by the department but is 
believed by the person dealing with the request to be held with another department.  

 
In this instance we are aware that you have concurrently submitted this request to MBIE, 
and that they are working to provide a response. With this knowledge, we ask that you await 
and refer to MBIEs response, as the agency which holds this information.   
 
 
Yours Sincerely 

 
Edward Firth 
Director Ministerial Services  
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